
May 12, 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

The end of the year is fast approaching and we are already preparing for the year-end exams coming up in both 

May and June. Students must therefore be present for the preparation and review of these exams. They are 

expected to be on time to school and present for all of their classes. 

Unfortunately, repeating a subject while following next year’s curriculum is not possible at Royal Vale School. It 

is therefore important to take the necessary actions so that your child’s success is ensured. In the event of a failure 

at the end of the year, your child will have to take the appropriate summer course. Official information for the 

EMSB summer courses and supplemental exams will be available sometime in May and will be included with the 

final report card. If attending summer school is impossible, or if the child fails summer school, a placement in 

another school will be discussed. Also note that for grades 10 and 11, the official grades are those of the 

Achievement Record sent by the Ministry of Education in early July.  Access information for this document will 

be found on your child’s final report card. 

If you wish to discuss your child’s situation or get further information, please contact our guidance 

counsellor, Mrs. Krsteski, at extension 4006 or NKrsteski@emsb.qc.ca.

Thank you for your continued collaboration, 

M. Zampini
Principal

C. Lagakos
Interim Vice-Principal

Options for students at risk of failing or failing a course: 

When at risk 
When failing in June 

(grades 7-9) 

When failing in June or July (grades 

10 & 11) 

 Remediation with relevant

teachers

 Private one-on-one tutoring

 Final exam preparatory sessions

with private tutoring services

 Online tutorials (Learn Quebec,

Khan Academy, Allo Prof in

French)

 EMSB Summer School

(Early July – Late July)

 Private Summer School

(e.g., Loyola High

School, Kells Academy)

 Learn Quebec online

courses

 EMSB Summer School

(Mid July – Late July)

and Supplemental

Ministry exams

 Preparatory sessions for

supplemental exams with

private tutoring services (e.g.,

Oxford Learning)and Ministry

Supplemental exams

 Ministry Supplemental

Exams only (Late July)

(Not recommended but

possible)

 Adult Education for Grade 11

students
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